
Great Lakes Chapter Volvo Club of America meeting 

Tuesday, September 22, 2015 

Clara’s Restaurant, Lansing, MI 

  

Members in attendance were Jim & Joyce Webb, Rick Webb, John & Nancy 

Northup, John & Janet Mendler, Tim & Harriet Cox, Al Bulgrin & Gretta VanBree, 

Bob Riggs, and also David Irvine by cell phone. 

  

The meeting was called to order by Jim Webb.   

  

The treasurer’s report was given.  We currently have $1,902.24 in our account.  

Expenses were to the website for $244.35.  There were 2 new members and one 

donation.  It was motioned by Tim Cox to accept the minutes and supported by Rick 

Webb  and passed by those in attendance. 

  

We will not be having the National meet at the Gilmore in 2016.  The location is not 

officially out.   Tim Cox is in contact with someone of VSA to have groups from 

Wisconsin and Chicago join us for a regional meet on August 13, 2016. 

   

Discussion of the by-laws was put off because the Baileys were not there.  We 

want all those present in November  to have read them and be prepared to vote at 

that meeting. 

  

Rick reported that there is a Volvo USA 60th anniversary road trip in California on 

October 24 of this year. 

  

We need ideas for a dust-off for next spring.  David has volunteered to help. 

  

The next meeting will be on November 18 at Clara’s. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Joyce Webb subbing for Penny 

  

NEXT MEETING 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

6:00 P.M. 

CLARA’S RESTAURANT 

LANSING, MI 


